## ELWOOD AND DORIS HURST

## WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

MISSION ADDRESS: HOME ADDRESS:

2069 County Line Road Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Telephone: (704) 730-1440 109 Mary Street Greenville, SC 29611 Home (864) 501-6609 Cel. (864) 501-6250 elwoodhurst12@gmail.com

October 2018

Dear praying friends and lifeline holders,

Once again, we send you greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ and a report as to the activity of these old missionaries. We consider this a very important responsibility to those who stand with us prayerfully and materially. We are so very grateful to you, our lifeline holders. You are prayed for in this home every day in both thanksgiving and supplication that our Lord would bless in the ministry your churches. It is a great honor to us to serve with you.

Our hearts long to be more productive and see more fruit to our account and God's glory. We are very thankful for the opportunities that our gracious Lord and His people afford us. We rejoice in the blessings that God puts in our path. We were blessed in the services of the Mission Month in our home church. We got to meet and hear of the works of other missionaries and saw God bless with a huge increase in our church's faith promise giving for the coming year. We are thankful to have a pastor and be a part of a church that has a heart for the souls of men at home and abroad.

We have been afforded some open doors to meetings in South Carolina, North Carolina, Virginia, New Jersey, and Maryland. We would really appreciate your prayers for us in the travel safety, that God would use us to be a blessing, and that He would grant fruit for the labor. We are available and look forward to being of service to more churches. We want to be used of the Lord in any way He sees fit.

In our last letter, we reported that Lighthouse Baptist Church was considering calling a pastor. The church has voted to call this man, and he has accepted the call. He is planning to arrive on the field November 16. The Quinlan family plans to depart before his arrival. Please pray for Brother Quinlan for his health issues and God's clear leading. This family has done great work on Guam and Lighthouse Baptist Church. The entire family will be greatly missed. They leave a well-grounded and sound church. Please pray for a smooth transition and that Jesus Christ will always be honored. We believe that the new pastor has the same desire and we look forward to seeing the work continue to grow.

The Hendersons in Merizo, Guam, share great news about the Lord working there. Souls have been saved, and the work is growing. It is a great blessing to see God working in a village where we were told that we could not build a Baptist Church. We knew all the time that GOD CAN!

Again, fellow laborers, thank you so much for the honor of serving with you. It is a real honor for us. You will continue to be in our prayers and in our hearts. We count on your prayers for these two old missionaries as well.

Because of Christ,

Elwood and Doris Hurst